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Dear Mr Rowe 
 

RE: Implementing a light weight single-use plastic bag ban in Western Australia 
 
The Waste Management Association of Australia (WMAA) appreciates the opportunity to provide 
comment on the proposed light weight single-use plastic bag ban for Western Australia.  
 
WMAA is the national peak body for the waste and resource recovery industry, with over 1,800 
members based in a broad range of business organisations, government, universities and community 
groups. WMAA’s members are involved in a range of important waste management and resource 
recovery activities within the Western Australian economy, including infrastructure investment and 
operations, collection, manufacturing of valuable products from resource recovered materials, energy 
recovery and responsible management of residual materials, and community engagement and 
education. Comment has been provided by the WMAA Western Australian Branch Committee, 
representing waste and recovery operators, suppliers and consultants. 
 
The Association supports the ban on light weight, single-use plastic bags.  The Association 
acknowledges the significant environmental impact that plastic and single use items have on the 
environment and the need to put in place approaches to address these issues, particularly as part of 
a broader waste avoidance strategy.   
 
For the resource recovery industry in particular, single use plastic bags are problematic due to limited 
ability to recover (unless through a dedicated collection stream), limited end markets for recycled 
product, practically plastic bags frequently become tangled in sorting equipment and generally lead 
to increased contamination of the paper stream due to the difficultly of recovering these materials 
through the kerbside recycling systems.  The Association is keen to ensure that any alternative bags 
that consumers use are intended for multiple reuse. 
 
Should biodegradable, degradable and compostable bags be included in the bag ban? 
The Association supports the expansion of the ban to include compostable, biodegradable and 
degradable bags.  These types of bags, all potentially have the same impact in the environment and 
recovered waste streams as the current single use plastic bags Compostable and biodegradable bags 
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